
Message from the Chairman Wellington Tenths Trust, Anaru Smiler

‘Tēnā koutou ka nui te mihi’

It was fantastic seeing the whānau under 
COVID-19 restrictions join us via webinar 
at our Annual General Meeting. 

Living with COVID-19 since 2020 we have 
become more adaptable to ensure that 
our Annual General Meetings go ahead 
with webinar presenting an e�ective 
alternative.

One of the key highlights for this year was 
the increase of the Trusts asset value to 
over $129.7 million. 

While welcoming our new Trustees 
Joseph (Joe) Buchanan and 
Jennifer (Jenni) Dittmer we extend our 
thanks to retiring Trustee 
Hannah Buchanan and wish her all the 
best for the future. 

As we head towards November our team 
are preparing for the annual distribution 

of dividends. Please get in touch with the 
o�ce if you need to update your contact 
details and  provide your bank account 
number. 

As this is the last update before 
Christmas, on behalf of the Trustees and 
sta� we would like to wish you all a happy 
and safe festive season with your 
whānau. 

Nō reira, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, 
tēnā koutou katoa. 

Anaru Smiler
Chairman, Wellington Tenths Trust
Ngā Tekau o Pōneke

Tū Tama Roto,
Tū Tama Waho 

 SPECIAL EDITION  |  NOVEMBER 2 0 2 1

Message from the Chairman Palmerston North Māori Reserve Trust, 
Liz Mellish, MNZM

Tēnei te mihi ngā whānau o Ngā 
Tekau o Papaioea

Thanks to all who joined us via webinar at 
this years Annual General Meeting on 28 
August. It was reassuring that we have

now advanced our technology and are 
flexible enough to undertake our AGM 
virtually when COVID-19 restrictions 
dictate. 

There was no election required this year 
as the number of places was not 
contested and therefore, we congratulate 
standing Trustees Jeanie Hughes, 
Aisha Ross, Ann Reweti and myself. 

Trustees are excited by the results of 2021 
with our total asset value of $126.27 
million. Our commercial tenants remain in 
business and the progress we have made 
with further developments are on track. 
Recently we undertook a site blessing of 
our development on the corner of Ngata 
and Carroll Streets with Metlifecare.

Annual distribution will be processed by 
late November so please ensure your 
details are up to date if they have 
changed during the year. 

On behalf of our Trustees and sta�, stay 
safe and enjoy some quality time with 
your whānau this holiday season.

Kia mana, kia māiā, kia manawanui. 

Liz Mellish, MNZM
Chairman, Palmerston North Māori 
Reserve Trust 
Ngā Tekau o Papaioea



We have lost contact with the following owners.
Please contact Kathleen Thompson at the Executive O�ce if you know any of 
these names or their whānau:

Phone:  0508 445 645, or call 473 2502  if in Wellington
Email: info@tekau.maori.nz

Karla Mariulyn Abbott

Beverley Babbington

Haerewaru Veronica Caldwell

Heta Da Silva

Ruth Mana Manunui Eagle

Brent William Faamoe

Darrell Gaby

Roma (Ellen) Hasse

Rakau Idaho

Alison Jackson

Annual Reports 2021

Hard copies of our 2021 Annual 
Reports produced for the Annual 
General Meetings and Consolidated 
Financial Statements are still available. 

To receive a copy please contact 
info@tekau.maori.nz or call 
0508 445645, if in Wellington call 
04 473 2502 or access on our 
website.

Unclaimed Distribution

Amiria Murray

Barry Peki

Candy Richelle Morgan

Daniel Shane Richards

Edith Maddocks

Florence Ann Shirley Lowrie

Garry Ernest Ellis

Hana Tupihi

Issac Parfitt

Alison Jackson

Wellington Anniversary
Monday 22 January

Waitangi Day
Sunday 6 February 

wtt.maori.nz

pnmrt.maori.nz

0508 445 645

info@tekau.maori.nz

facebook.com/wttnz

facebook.com/pnmrt

Wellington O�ce
Level 1, Te Raukura (Wharewaka)
2 Taranaki St, Wellington 
Waterfront

Petone O�ce
24D Marine Parade, 
Petone 5012

P O Box 39294
Wellington Mail Centre 5045

Contact InfoEvents Calendar

Websites and Facebook
Both Trusts have their own dedicated 
websites and Facebook pages. Please 
remember to FOLLOW us on Facebook 
to ensure you receive all notifications and 
can share news with your whānau. 

Wellington Tenths Trust 
wtt.maori.nz
facebook.com/wttnz. 

Palmerston North Māori Reserve Trust
pnmrt.maori.nz
facebook.com/pnmrt

Dividend Distribution

Our annual distribution occurs in late 
November 2021. Payments are only 
paid into a bank account so bank 
account details must be supplied as 
early as possible to ensure any 
updates are made prior to the 
distribution date. 

Before a payment is made, the minimum 
accumulated distribution amount for 
owners with NZ bank accounts is $50 
and the minimum accumulated 
distribution for owners with overseas 
bank accounts is $100.

For inquiries regarding dividend 
payments please contact our Database 
Administrator, Kathleen Thompson on 
0508 445 645, if in Wellington call 
473 2502, or email Kathleen at 
info@tekau.maori.nz


